Jakub, Barbara, Env. Health

From: Jakub, Barbara, Env. Health
Sent: Thursday, April 07, 2011 3:53 PM

To: 'janeth@ogpinc.net'; 'jeff@main-main.com'

Cc: 'Elise Sbarbori'

Subject: RO193, CAP addendum and baseline sampling

Dear Ms. Heikel and Mr. Farrar,

I spoke with the consultant for the site, Elise Sbarbori, today about the recently submitted CAP Addendum. I requested that an evaluation of the pre-ISCO injection chromium levels be made before I approve the CAP and also requested that the baseline monitoring be performed during this monitoring event that way any modifications to the selected remedial option could be made before implementation. My understanding is that the sampling will be performed this month and the results should be available for review in approximately one month. I will hold off on further review of the CAP Addendum until I receive the results of the monitoring and subsequent evaluation of whether a contingency plan for Chromium is needed or if it is advisable to use a different remediation method.

Barbara Jakub, P.G.
Hazardous Materials Specialist
Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Pky.
Alameda, CA 94502

Direct: 510-639-1287 Fax: 510-337-9335

PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at:

http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm